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Newfoundland and Labrador Teachers’ Association

Your Provincial Executive met 
in St. John’s on June 10, 2022. 

Executive Notes is a summary of 
discussions and decisions that 
occurred at this meeting.

For further information contact any 
member of Provincial Executive or 
the NLTA staff person as indicated.

President’s Report
Since the last meeting of Provincial 
Executive, the President has 
visited numerous schools in the 
province and has attended events 
and meetings in his capacity as 
President. Media interviews took 
place on workload of teachers, 
masking in schools and the Invest in 
Our Kids media campaign, including 
a feature interview on CBC’s On the 
Go program. The full President’s 
Report is available here.

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President. 

Association Priorities
Updates on the NLTA Priorities 
for 2021-23 were provided to the 
Provincial Executive for review, 
questions and comment. The 
priorities are: Teacher Workload; 
Teacher Health and Wellness; 
Response and Advocacy on 
Government Initiatives (PERT, 
PTF, Teacher Allocation Model 
Review); Promoting the Profession; 
and, Member Services/Collective 
Bargaining. The Association 
priorities are available here.

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President or 
Stefanie Tuff, Executive Director.

Business from 
Standing Committees
Table Officers

•Shannon Dicker will be nominated 
to serve on the Canadian Teachers’ 
Federation Advisory Committee on 
Indigenous Education.

•	Kelly Loch will be nominated to 
serve on the Canadian Teachers’ 
Federation Advisory Committee on 
the Teaching Profession.

•	The NLTA will donate $1,500 to 
Roots of Empathy.

•	The NLTA will donate $3,000 to 
the MUN Intermediate/Secondary 
Education Society. 

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President or 
Stefanie Tuff, Executive Director.

Professional Issues Committee

•	The Centennial Study Award 
will be presented to Matthew 
Sheppard. The study awards are 
awarded to teachers on an annual 
basis to support the continuing 
professional development of 
certified teachers in the province.

•	The NLTA attendees for CONTACT 
2022 and DSS 2022 have been 
selected and approved. 

•	The NLTA will investigate the 
production of a video promoting 
Association workshops and 
presentations available to 
Branches, SICs and schools.

•	The Association will lobby both 
NLESD and the Department of 
Education to ensure important 
information about children 
entering Kindergarten be provided 
by Public Health in time to aide in 
the completion of student support 
profiles. 

For further information contact 
Derek Drover, Chair, Professional 
Issues Committee or Darlene 
Johnson, Administrative Officer.

Election of Table Officers
Due to the pending retirement of 
Past President Dean Ingram, who 
will therefore be stepping down from 
Provincial Executive, a vote took 
place to elect a Table Officer in place 
of the Past President for 2022-23. 

There were several nominations, and 
Provincial Executive elected Sean 
Weir as the newest Table Officer. 

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President or 
Stefanie Tuff, Executive Director.

Other Business
•The NLTA will continue to endeavor 

to gather data to determine the 
number of occasions when a 
teacher is absent and a substitute/
replacement cannot be found.

•The NLTA will continue to 
lobby for the implementation of 
Administration time for all schools, 
regardless of size. 

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President or 
Stefanie Tuff, Executive Director.

Discussion Topics
The following topics were 
reviewed and discussed by 
Provincial Executive: Smartfind; the 
implications of the Pre-Kindergarten 
program; Restorative Justice; and, 
PD options.  

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President or Ian 
Crewe, Assistant Executive Director.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of Provincial 
Executive is scheduled for 
September 23-24, 2022.

For further information contact 
Trent Langdon, President or 
Stefanie Tuff, Executive Director.
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